Date: 18" May 2020

To: Mr. Hamad Abdallah Al Ali
Head of Listed Companies Department
Abu Dhabi Securities Exchange

Greetings,

Subject: Update regarding the proposed acquisition
of Bank Audi-Egypt

First Abu Dhabi Bank (FAB) today announces that it
has mutually agreed with Bank Audi to stop the
transaction process regarding the acquisition of its
fully owned subsidiary in Egypt (Bank Audi-Egypt).
This is due to the unprecedented circumstances and
the uncertain outlook relating to the COVID-19
pandemic, and is in the best interests of our
shareholders, customers and employees.

The two banks have held productive discussions over
the past few weeks, with significant progress made on
many points. FAB would like to thank the Bank Audi
team for their support and cooperation during the

due diligence and the broader transaction process.

Any future updates will be provided to the market in
due course.

Best regards,
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